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Wow, what a start!  It seems like only yesterday that we were on the shores of Long Lake in Cheboygan County at Band Camp, and what a camp it was!  We achieved more than ever, and had the best weather and the best attitudes in recent memory!  Before we knew it, we were performing at Eastern Michigan University sharing half time with the EMU Marching Band.  To help put this in perspective, never, in my memory either as a student or educator, has a high school band performed at half time at a major university in Michigan.  Yes, as part of Band Day or as a post-game feature, but not at half time!  Please take a moment to drop Dr. Max Plank at EMU a note of thanks for the opportunity afforded your children; this was truly an opportunity of a lifetime!

"It is in giving that we receive."  "Ask not what your country can do for you, but what you can do for your country."  These phrases have been in the press a great deal due to the events in NYC and D.C. And unfortunately here in Ypsilanti, the opposite has reared its ugly head. There are several fundraisers that we have throughout the year that require parental involvement.  Marching band is the first such endeavor.  During the summer, I called a meeting with the parents and members of the Marching Braves to inform them of what requirements I had for both students and parents:  U of M concessions, field assistance, uniform handouts, game chaperoning, etc.  But recently, several comments that have been shared with me are in stark contrast to the overwhelming sentiment of the country.  I will share a few to illustrate: "If we don't return the messages, do you think that Leach will notice that we don't work a U of M game?"  And possibly my favorite, "I have a full time job and will not work over the weekend, this is my time."

Where would tour be if I shared that sentiment, or for that matter concerts, or band camp?  What would "A Symphonic Evening" be like if all of the parents we ask to get donations felt the same way? How about the families of firefighters in NYC?  If Bruce Springsteen, Tom Cruise, Julia Roberts, Sting, freely gave their time and talent on a Friday night, 
where do you stand compared to these stars in giving back?  I know you are all busy, as am I.  I too have a family.  As I have in the past and plan on in the future, I will be working a U of M game this year.  Please do your share.  That way we echo the national sentiment of another famous saying, "Many hands make light work."  When called, please respond positively; we need your help, not excuses!  "Ask not what your Band can do for you, but what you can do for your Band".

- David A. Leach, YHS Director of Bands

President’s Notes
A

s the new President of the Ypsilanti Band Association, I would like to welcome the incoming middle school class of 2008, the freshmen class of 2005 at YHS and all the returning students and their parents!

An open invitation is extended to all parents, old and new, to attend our monthly YBA general meeting that are held on the second Tuesday of the month, September to May, at 7 p.m. in either the band or orchestra room.  As a parent of a child enrolled in the band program, at Ypsilanti High or the middle schools, you are automatically a member of the YBA.  At our next meeting, Tuesday, October 9th, we will be discussing upcoming activities and projects of the band and the YBA.

I would like to thank Mary Anne Kane for her dedication and leadership the past 3 years as YBA President.  Mary Anne will be a hard act to follow, but those of you who know me, I’ll try my hardest.

I truly encourage all of you to faithfully read this newsletter.  It is the most widespread communication tool the band program has.  Throughout the newsletter, you will find important dates that will pertain to your child; please copy the dates onto a calendar.

I hope to see many of you at the general membership meetings over this school year.  Please feel free to call (484-0348) or email (Dls409@aol.com) if you have any questions, ideas or concerns about YBA or the band program.

- Donna Schwartz, YBA President

All Bands – Concert Uniform Fittings!

Varsity Band, Symphonic Band and Wind Symphony

Saturday, November 17th, 9 a.m. – 12 noon , Band Room

If you can’t make this date, please call Shari Johnson!

Dry Cleaning Fee:

$13.00 must be paid at the time of fitting or you will not be able to take your uniform home.

Helping Hands
If you would like to help with concert uniform fittings, please call:  Shari Johnson at 482-2347.

Symphonic Evening 2002
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T

he Ypsilanti Band Association will be hosting a “Symphonic Evening” on Saturday, February 9th at the Ypsilanti Marriott. This fundraising extravaganza takes place once every two years to support the band program in a big way.  The evening includes: a delicious dinner, with dinner music provided by the YHS Jazz Band, a breathtaking performance by the Wind Symphony, a fun filled silent auction and a fabulous live auction.  

The main purpose of this event is to raise money for all the bands, provide scholarships to students in need and to help offset the cost of tour travel expenses.  At Symphonic Evening 2000, we were able to raise over $24,000.

We have just begun to plan for this wonderful occasion.  We need lots of help from lots of people.  There are many different ways in which you can volunteer.  If anyone would be interested in helping organize, plan or solicit auction items, please contact either Mary Anne Kane at 481-0037 or Sharon Harr at 487-1376.  We would love to have you join us.  We do have a lot of fun and it is a very worthwhile event.  We will be giving you more information about this exciting night in the months ahead.  Thank you for your support.

· Sharon Harr and Mary Anne Kane


Symphonic Evening Co-Chairs
Annual Greens Sale

T

he YHS Bands' Annual Greens Sale begins on Monday, October 15.  Prepaid orders must be turned in to Mr. Leach by Monday, October 29.  This is an individual fundraiser, which means it is optional, but the more the student sells, the more goes into their account to be used for tour or band camp in the future.  All of the profit goes to the student.  Last year we had thirteen students who made over $100 from this fundraiser (including two who made over $200), so it can be very profitable.  These are very nice natural evergreens to be used for holiday decorating in the form of wreaths, centerpieces, door swags, garland, etc.  They smell wonderful and last for many weeks.  The greens will be delivered to us sometime during the week after Thanksgiving.  If your child doesn't bring home an information packet and order form for this fundraiser on October 15, be sure to remind them to pick one up in the band room.  Please note that orders will not be accepted without payment, which should be in the form of a check or money order.  If you have any questions, please call me at 481-0037 or email marykane@umich.edu.


     - Mary Anne Kane

Marching Braves Chaperones

T

hanks to the parents who chaperoned the Marching Braves during this season's home football games.  Special thanks to Kyle Muscato and Rich Trombly for performing the pre-game tasks of roping off the bleachers and passing out chaperone tags.

Parents are also needed to chaperone the Marching Braves' trips to MCBA competitions.  We need people for each competition to ride on the buses and monitor behavior and equipment during the ride and at the sites.  The dates and locations are listed below.  If you would like to sign up for this, please call Becky Faling at 434-9421.  It really is a lot of fun to chaperone the kids, and chaperones get free admission to the competitions.

MCBA Competitions:

Saturday, October 6
Livonia Franklin Show

Saturday, October 13
Clarkston Show

Saturday, October 20
Plymouth-Canton Show

Saturday, October 27
Durand Show

Saturday, November 3
MCBA State Finals,


Pontiac Silverdome

Ypsilanti Bands Web Site

F

inally!  The web site promoting all bands within the Ypsilanti Public School  System is now a reality!

The web address to access our site is:  www.ypsilantibands.org

The purpose of this web site is not to replace the Newsletter, but to enhance the Newsletter by providing breaking and more in depth information about the various band functions, activities, and programs available within all bands of Ypsilanti Public Schools from West Middle to East Middle to Ypsilanti High Schools.

The Ypsilanti Bands Web site contains not just text, but many photos of your band proteges as well.  Currently, the largest selection of band photographs are of the Marching Braves, but other bands will be added as the year progresses.

Other pages are devoted to:

· Fundraiser information

· Various forms for trips, tour, camp and fundraisers

· Who to contact and how

· Concert and Event Calendar Information

· Private Lesson & Tutor Listings

· Ypsilanti Bands Association Member Listing

· A breaking news page.  This page will be devoted to last minute changes that could not make the newsletter deadline.

Please take a moment to review your web site and contact Mark Chapman at chapman@solucient.com or 434-5237 if any errors, omissions or problems re encountered.

November Newsletter Deadline!

Mark your calendar now!  The deadline for all submissions for the November newsletter is:

Friday, October 12th

Please submit any ideas or articles via email to:  bidelman@umich.edu

Volunteers Needed

F

inally!  The web site promoting all bands within the Ypsilanti Public School  System is now a reality!

The Ypsilanti Band Association is looking for volunteers to fabricate, weld and paint, two(2) music stand storage racks. The Ypsilanti Bands do not have enough storage areas for the new steel music stands they ordered along with their old ones. These racks will help consolidate them along with protecting them while transporting them to a performance.

The racks are to be a copy of one observed while on tour in Toronto, Canada.  The two (2) required racks are to be made of the following:

a)
200 feet of 1 1/4" by 1 1/4" steel tubing.

b)
3-6" of 1/4" by 1 1/4" steel bar stock.

c)
(32) 3/8”by 1 3/4" steel bolts

d)
(32) 3/8" hex nuts.

e)
(4) fixed casters with 4" wheels.

f)
(4) rotating casters with 4" wheels.

Detailed construction plans are available in David Leach’s office.

Tour Payments – Wind Symphony and Symphonic Band

P

lease send tour payment (check or money order made out to “YBA”) directly to our Treasurer:

Rich Trombly, YBA Treasurer

1824 Burns

Ypsilanti, MI  48197

Please be sure to put your child’s name and the purpose on the “memo” part of the check to help Rich in matching payments with the right band member.

Tour payment schedule:

September 21
$200

November 2
$200

February 2
$200

April 6
Balance due

Thanks!

I

would like to thank the following people who helped make Mrs. Tassin’s baby shower on September 18th a great party!

· Holly, Lisa and Michael Dodge for all your planning, phone calls, invitations, shopping, designing and hosting Who Wants to be a Mom?

· Debbie Darragh for the wonderful cake!

· Ellen Chenier for providing punch and contributing to the torture of Mr. Tassin with baby food tasting.

And thanks to all who attended.  It was fun!


- Mary Anne Kane

Dear Ypsilanti Band Families,

Thank you so much for the fantastic baby shower. We had so much fun!  It was really nice to be able to share our joy with so many parents and students.  Thank you for all of the wonderful presents we received for our little one.  We're so lucky to be a part of such a caring and thoughtful band family!

Sincerely,

Tanya and Marc Tassin
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East Middle School Band News

A

s most of you know Tanya Tassin is offically on maturnity leave.  She will be returning to EMS January 7th, 2001.  In her stead, I Jennie Lewis, will be performing the duties of band director at EMS.  I am originally from Norfolk, Virginia and moved to Michigan to pursue a Masters in Oboe Performance at the University of Michigan. Following my degree I received my education certificate at Eastern Michigan University.  I am excited about the fall term at EMS.

What's New at EMS...

Our sixth graders just received their instruments 9/20/01.  Supplies such as reeds, corkgrease, valve oil, and polishing cloths can be purchased through EMS in the band room.

Reminders...

Uniform money ($16.00) was due 9/17/01. All students will need a uniform for the winter concert, which is 12/13/01.  Please remit as soon as possible.

Practice cards are due from each student every Friday and must be accompanied by a parent or guardian's signature.  This is a new process for the sixth graders.  Please help them succeed by becoming involved with their practice routine.

I look forward to working and sharing music with your students this fall.

In Music,


- Jennie Lewis


EMS Interim Band Director
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